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VILLAGE HOURS
Monday: Clerk and Code Enforcement Officer 4:00 – 6:00pm

Tuesday: Clerk – 10:00am – 2:00pm

Thursday:  Clerk – 11:00am – 5:00pm 
                         Treasurer – 9:00am – 1:00pm

Code Enforcement Officer – 2:00pm – 4:00pm

There are no public office hours on Wednesday or Friday
Message from the Mayor

Dear Fellow Villagers,

 Fall has officially arrived, but we’re still blessed with summer’s green and a lingering warmth, so it’s odd to be reflecting on the end of the season, especially such a fine one.  Despite the on-going concern for algae blooms that caused closings at the beginning of the season, the summer swim program was a great success, with 35 children for each of the three weeks of swimming lessons. Thank you again to Wells College for allowing us to use their indoor pool for lessons. This was Carolyn Connors’ last year as director of the program and it’s hard to think where we’ll find someone so competent and responsible to replace her.  If you see her, please thank her for her many years of service to the Village and to our children.  We’re grateful that she’s agreed to teach swimming lessons next year, but this is a heads-up that we need to find a new director and I welcome your suggestions.  Thanks as well to Marian Brown and Wells for a successful farmer’s market season, and to all of you who volunteered to help with monitoring the hydrilla and algae situations.  

 Village office business did not slow down for the summer.  The Preliminary Engineering Report assessing the possibilities for a new water system for the Village, a document necessary to begin the process of finding assistance in funding the project, has been completed and submitted to the State Environmental Facilities Corporation and Department of Health for consideration and ranking.  The Village Board chose to submit two projects, one to bring water from Owasco via a new pipe from Springport south of Union Springs, and the other to build a new plant in Aurora.  We will continue to tweak the report as we work with the County Water and Sewer Authority to find a cost-effective and long-term solution.  We are considering hiring an independent consultant to conduct an income survey in hopes of arriving at a truer picture of the Village income level than the median income reported in the 2010 census, which is too high to allow us to qualify for any assistance.  If we do go ahead with this and the survey lands in your mailbox, please complete it and be assured that the information will be given to us without any indication of the identity of the respondent.  The Village Board has also updated the Village Sewer and Water Laws to bring them into compliance with newer practice and formats.  We are currently working on a law concerning solar installations; we were early adopters of the unified solar permit but want to be able to address the newer types of solar installations that have been developed.  Please remember that the Board meets on the third Wednesday of every month and we welcome your attendance.

Lastly – and reluctantly, just a reminder to make sure to get your car off the street if snow is expected.  It helps us plow the streets more efficiently and not have parking restricted by snow piles. Remember that sidewalk snow and ice removal is the property owner’s responsibility, but, if possible, we will help keep sidewalks clear with the small plow after the streets are taken care of.  Thanks to all of you for doing your part,

         Bonnie

Water/Sewer Billing & Taxes Reminder
Water & sewer bills are sent out quarterly at the beginning of January, April, July and October. If the DPW comes around to do a meter read or you receive an email to send in a reading and then do not receive a bill, please call the Village Office at (315) 364-7293. We have had several reports from residents this past year that bills were not received, but the responsibility still falls on the property owner for prompt payment. The same goes for the annual village tax bills which are mailed on or before June 1 and due by June 30.
Kayak Racks
The DPW are putting the kayak racks away for the winter.  If you have not already done so, please remove your kayak from the village racks as soon as possible. Thank you for your cooperation!
Zoning and Building Permits 

FIREWORKS REQUIRE PERMITS!!!

Permits are required for construction, alteration, improvements, removal or demolition of any building or structure (including accessory buildings).  Also excavation, earth filling, interior work, conversions of buildings, and land from one use to another.  
Projects that can be seen from a public way, including from Cayuga Lake, or that alter the footprint of a structure require Community Preservation Panel/Planning Board review. 
Before you begin any project contact the Village Office at 364-7293 or drop by to meet with the Village Code Enforcement Officer, Patrick Doyle, on Monday from 4 to 6pm or Thursday from 2 to 4pm. 
FROM THE DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS
LEAF BLOWER pickup dates: October 15 – mid December (weather permitting).  Leaves/brush must be in bags for pickup prior to October 15.
 Please pile brush and leaves separately, no stones in piles, and help us keep catch basins free from leaves and grass clippings.   Brush should be in four-foot lengths or smaller.  If you have a large amount of brush or lawn debris, Mike White will drop off the Village’s trailer for you to fill as you clean up your yard.  Contact Mike at 364-5239.  The DPW will do their best to pick up leaves and brush daily, but sometimes they are called away to perform their other duties.  Your patience is appreciated.

Dig Safely has provided the village with materials to help guide you through your project.  If your project requires any type of excavation, please contact the village office or the Department of Public Works.

And please remember that there is no outside burning allowed in the Village.
NEWS FROM THE AURORA VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPARTMENT

Look for us Fire Prevention Day on October 12 at Southern Cayuga School!
The Fire Department is now registered with Amazonsmiles.com If you shop Amazon, please consider using the amazonsmiles option and the fire department will receive a small donation based on a percentage of your purchase. Thank you for helping us help you!
NEWS FROM THE AURORA HISTORICAL SOCIETY
New show, new Tuesday series at AHS


What is it like to discover a hidden history in the cupboards and attic of one's house? Find out in the new exhibit at the Aurora Historical Society, "A House Tells a Story: The Art, Scholarship, and Friends of Else and Otto Fleissner in Aurora," co-curated by Linda Dugan and Ken Larson. 


Every Tuesday throughout the show, starting October 2nd, 4:30-6:00 p.m., there will be an informal presentation related to the show, which ranges widely over twentieth-century art, literature, and music.


In addition to Tuesdays at 4:30-6:00 p.m., fall and winter hours include Saturdays at 11 a.m. to 1 p.m., and the services of a Docent-on-Call at other times; just call or text 315-246-1130.

The Aurora Historical Society is located at 371 Main St., "The Old Schoolhouse," on the rear courtyard (follow the white fence). It is accessible to all and always free.

Village Government Officials

All Village Board meetings commence at 7:00 pm in the Firehouse Meeting Room

Community Preservation Panel – 1st Wednesday        Village Board of Trustees – 3rd Wednesday

Chris MacCormick – Chair                                         Bonnie Bennett – Mayor

Jeff Blum                                                                     Grace Bates

Jim Burkett 




      Matt Bianconi

Claire Morehouse
                                             Alan Ominsky

Janet Murphy                                                               Kit Van Orman

Zoning Board of Appeals – 2nd Wednesday            Planning Board – 4th Wednesday

Karen Hindenlang – Chair  

                Pat Bianconi - Chair

Alexis Boyce




   Pat Foser

Laura Holland 




   Michele Murphy

Ann Tobey




   Pam Sheradin

Jeri Vargo




   Frank Zimdahl







   Thea Miller (alternate)

HAPPY 150TH ANNIVERSARY TO WELLS COLLEGE!

All Village of Aurora residents are invited to join Wells College for its 150th anniversary celebration during the weekend of Oct. 18–21, 2018!

 

We’ve got some great events planned, including:

· Keynote presentation by Claudio Sanchez, NPR education correspondent

· Young Alumni Award for Outstanding Achievement ceremony and dinner

· Community parade and picnic 

· Special performance by Symphoria

· Fireworks and more

For details visit wells.edu
